Cloud Kings

Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 02/16/2019

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:18 AM.

Secretary's Report

Leif read the minutes of the December meeting. He also read a letter of thanks from Pastor Joshua McCord of the Conowingo Baptist Church.

Treasurer's Report

Brian provided the following account balance information:

The balance in the operational fund is \$3732.20

Our budget should be OK for 2019. We received \$322 from the Octoberfest event.

Field Marshall Report

Ray was not present at the February meeting.

There was a discussion of getting the field rolled in early April. The cost for this is estimated at \$275. Bill Losey will contact Ray to arrange the rolling.

Safety Officer

Bill Losey reported that there were no safety issues.

He also pointed out that the new FAA rules call for the registration number to be on the outside of the model aircraft.

Newsletter Editor

Mike was not present at the February meeting..

Old Business

- The Freeze fly was a success in spite of very stiff winds. I managed to both crash and rebuild my heli in one day as a way to start the new year.
- Dick Plyler reminded the club of all the effort put in by the officers and thanked them for all the work they do to keep the club running.

New Business

- Buddy Harlan presented plans for the Buy and Fly event.
 - o The event will be held on June 1st, with rain dates of June 2nd, 8th or 9th.
 - o Tables/Vendor spaces will be \$10.
 - O Hot dogs and hamburgers will be available for a donation.
 - o Buddy will bring the condiments.
- Leif asked whether we should drop North East High School as a flying site to save insurance costs as we did not fly there in 2018.
 - o The club agreed not to insure NEHS for 2019.
- Harold Dunkle asked for an update on the used shed that Stan Michalski had mentioned might be available from Tastycake last year.
 - o Bill Brueckman indicated that he would try to follow up on this.

New Business (Continued)

• Brian Swarts announced that he is putting in an order for club hats and shirts. Any members wanting one should contact him with size information.

New Members

There were no new members requesting to join.

There were no prospective members present awaiting membership approval.

50/50

Kelly Joyce won \$38 in the 50/50 raffle and donated it back to the club

Airplane Talk

Buddy Harlan showed a mint condition 1974 Kraft radio system that he bought at a past buy and fly. The radio appears to have never been unpacked or used.

The meeting was closed at around 9:45 AM

Next Meeting - To be scheduled

The next meeting will be in early April at 9:00 AM at the Post House Restaurant The meeting date will be sent out later.

Respectfully Submitted by

Leif Thomson Secretary